

**Chapman Beach Major Projects Meeting Minutes**  
**Date June 18, 2022**

Meeting was held at the main beach with Keith from Docko.

We walked the beach and looked at the four groins that are in need of repair.

We discussed various options that are available. Concrete encapsulation of the existing groins will not be allowed by the DEEP, so that is off the table at this time.

In order to finalize the option most feasible there needs to be some probing done to determine if there is ledge which will affect the decision.

This probing was done on July 8<sup>th</sup>.

Docko will come up with the best options to present to the DEEP and the permit will be filed at that time.

Bob Alger, Chairman MPC